Cyngor Cymuned Dwyriw Community Council
Minutes of the Meeting of Dwyriw Community Council held on 

Thursday 28 June 2012 in Adfa Village Hall at 7.30pm

Present:  Cllrs Davies (Chair), Saul, Hill, Heward, Evans, Owen, Benbow and the Clerk Sarah Yeomans

1.    
Apologies for Absence


County Cllr Shearer
2.   
Declarations of Interest  


None

3.    
Minutes of May’s Meeting 


The minutes of May’s meeting were taken as read and accepted as a true 


record, proposed Cllr Owen and seconded Cllr Heward.

4.    
Matters Arising from the Minutes


Footpaths
A letter had now been received from a member of the community suggesting circular routes for footpaths that could be created in the future.  These suggestions would be kept on record.
5.    
Planning
 

A Certificate of Lawful Use or Development had been issued in respect of Brookfield, Cefn Coch
6.    
Finance


a)  The current account contains £2966.69 and the deposit account £2186.83


b)  Three invoices were approved for payment:


      i)  M H Upward for repairs to the play area - £132.63 Cheque no 100326


     ii)  Vision ICT website hosting - £130.80 Cheque no 100327


    iii)  Clerk wages and expenses - £842.06 Cheque no 100328

c)  The external auditor had written to say that they intend to issue an 

      unqualified certificate and reported that there are no matters which they 

      wished to draw to the attention of the council.


      The Annual Return was presented to the council, it was approved and the 


      Chair signed in the relevant place.

7.   
Highways


Cllr Benbow reported that the drains had been cleared recently in the Cefn 


Coch area and a very good job had been done.  This would be passed back to 


Highways.  
8.    
Llanllugan Burial Ground

A site visit had been held before the meeting and councillors agreed to get the 

spoil in the corner of the site removed.  Cllr Davies would approach local contractors for a price to do this. 

It was decided that there was little that could be done about the poor drainage at 

the site as it was due to the nature of the location.

9.  
Adfa Play Area

ROSPA had still not carried out the annual site inspection.
10.
Diamond Jubilee Celebrations


It was reported that very successful events had been held in the villages of Adfa
and Cefn Coch
.  The medals had been delivered and a letter of thanks had been


received from a member of the Llanwyddelan community.

11.
Mobile Phone Coverage

Three main companies had been approached and a reply had been received 

from one requesting site proposals for consideration.  It was agreed that the Clerk would approach Glyn Davies MP for advice on how to proceed.

12.  
Correspondence


a) Letters of thanks from


    i) Kidney Wales


   ii) Severn Hospice


  iii) Marie Curie


  iv) Montgomeryshire Family Crisis Centre


   v) Wales Air Ambulance 

b) Report from the Public Services Ombudsman for Wales


c) Notification of the One Voice Wales area committee meeting


d) Questionnaire from Swansea University regarding Community Governors


e) Information from PAVO about their strategic plan


f) Powys County Council – re Powys Standards Committee


g) One Voice Wales – notification of AGM and annual conference


h) Boundary Commission newsletter
13.  
Welcome Letters

None
14.  
Items to be reported or included on the next agenda


Cllr Heward reported that his term on the governors at Ysgol Rhiw Bechan


had now finished and this item would be included on the next agenda. 
15. 
Date of the next meeting 
The next meeting will be held on Thursday 19 July in the Institute, Cefn Coch
There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.20pm.
